CHARLES E. GRASSLEY, IOWA, CHAIRMAN

ORRIN G. HATCH, UTAH LINDSEY O. GRAHAM, SOUTH CAROLINA JOHN CORNYN, TEXAS MICHAEL S. LEE, UTAH TEC ROUZ, TEXAS BEN SASSE, NEBRASKA JEFF FLAKE, ARIZONA MIKE CRAPO, IDAHO THOM TILLIS, NORTH CAROLINA

DIANNE FEINSTEIN, CALIFORNIA
PATRICK J. LEAHY, VERMONT
RICHARD J. DURBIN, ILLINOIS
SHELDON WHITEHOUSE, RHODE ISLAND
AMY KLOBUCHAR, MINNESOTA
AL FRANKEN, MINNESOTA
CHRISTOPHER A. COONS, DELAWARE
RICHARD BLUMBENTHAL, CONNECTICUT
MAZIE K. HIRONO, HAWAII



KOLAN L. DAVIS, Chief Counsel and Staff Director JENNIFER DUCK, Democratic Staff Director

October 27, 2017

VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION

Mr. Tom Miller Attorney General of Iowa Hoover State Office Building 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, Iowa 50319

Dear Attorney General Miller,

On September 25, 2017, your office announced that the state of Iowa would receive \$1.5 million as part of the federal government's settlement with Mylan for allegations that it misclassified the EpiPen. The cost of EpiPen hit home for a lot of Iowans which is why I have written you on several occasions out of concern that Iowa be made whole from the settlement.

Specifically, on July 6, 2017, I wrote a letter to you that asked whether your office knew how much financial compensation would be needed to make Iowa whole from EpiPen's misclassification. In response, on July 27, 2017, you wrote that you did not know how much financial compensation was necessary to make Iowa whole because the requisite pricing information is confidential under federal law. Your letter also said that, "[t]o come to a settlement with the state Medicaid programs, Mylan waives its confidentiality under the statute...and provides rebate and pricing information concerning EpiPens to [the National Association of Medicaid Fraud Control Unit] negotiators so that injury to the states can be properly assessed." Since it appears that Mylan can waive its confidentiality to pricing information, has your office ever asked it to do so with respect to Iowa and EpiPen? If not, why not?

In that same response you stated that once the National Association of Medicaid Fraud Control Units reached a settlement with Mylan it would send Iowa a "settlement packet which includes the proposed settlement agreement, a preliminary distribution of proceeds from the settlement for each state, and a confidential transmittal memorandum" to explain how the settlement amount was calculated. As you are aware, the Committee has been investigating Mylan's misclassification of its EpiPen. In light of that, it would be helpful to the Committee's investigation to review the documentation your office has been provided. Accordingly, please provide all records from the settlement packet and please explain how your office determined that \$1.5 million is fair and just compensation for the state of Iowa.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation with this request. Please respond no later than November 10, 2017. If you have questions, contact Josh Flynn-Brown of my Judiciary Committee staff at (202) 224-5225.

Sincerely,

Charles E. Grassley

Chairman

Committee on the Judiciary

Chuck Granley